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EXTERNAL VALIDATION 

Our school has just completed our first Exter-
nal Validation. This process is where we stop 
and check our work against guidelines called 
the School Excellence Framework to make 
decisions about how well we are doing 
(similar to giving ourselves a mark or grade). 

Once we have marked ourselves, two princi-
pals from other schools come and check why 
we gave ourselves the grading we did and 
confirm whether they would agree with (or 
validate) our decisions. 

This External Validation was extremely suc-
cessful, with all of our decisions validated, 
including where we rated ourselves as Excel-
ling (the categories of Resources and Student 
Wellbeing). 

23 staff members and 4 students presented 
our evidence to the visiting principals. 

This external validation will only occur once 
in any five year cycle so the next time we are 
checked is anywhere from 2021-2025 which 
is the next five year cycle of the process. In 
the meantime, we continue to “mark” our-
selves every year and make adjustments and 
improvements where possible. 

 

NAPLAN RESULTS  

NAPLAN results will arrive shortly and will 
then be forwarded to parents. The Head 
Teachers will again analyse the results and 
adjust teaching plans accordingly to help our 
students to improve. Preliminary analysis 

shows an improvement in writing and numer-
acy skills amongst our students. 

 

SUBJECT SELECTIONS FOR 2020 

Planning has commenced for 2020 with a 
subject selection evenings held earlier this 
term. Mrs Middleton and Mr Gadow will pro-
vide further subject selection information as 
the need arises. 

Year 10 students will make final decisions in 
individual interviews about their subjects to 
be held on 4 September 2019. The first round 
of elective sheets are now coming in for all 
years as planning for a new timetable com-
mences. 

 

FINAL PHASE FOR YEAR 12  

As we enter the final phase for students in 
Year 12, I encourage all students to seek feed-
back from their teachers on their recent Trial 
Examination results, make plans to improve 
these results where necessary and commence 
a determined approach to preparing for the 
HSC Examination. 

Some final assessments are now falling due 
and staff will soon calculate final results to be 
sent to NESA (NSW Educational Standards Au-
thority formerly known as The Board of Stud-
ies). It only takes “one more mark” each time 
a piece of work is submitted to change a final 
result quite significantly. Look for ways to im-
prove as the feedback from exams is distrib-
uted by the teaching staff. 



TU-

Only about 5 teaching weeks left before Year 
12 officially leave us to make final prepara-
tions for the HSC exams!! 

I encourage all students to work hard, enjoy 
their education and seek the help of teachers 
to ensure that improvements are achieved. 

 

FINAL PHASE FOR YEAR 11  

Year 11 Students are now also approaching 
the completion of the Preliminary Courses 
which also end at the end of term 3. Stu-
dents are reminded that these courses are 
graded and staff will assess student achieve-
ments, determine a grade and forward these 
to the NESA. 

It is a condition that students satisfactorily 
complete 12 units of study in the Preliminary 
Course as a part of the HSC.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students receiving N notifications (a warning 
that courses are not complete) must address 
these, catch up and submit work urgently so 
that the result can be calculated and permis-
sion to enter Year 12 can be granted. 

 

Mrs Middleton is working with any student in 
danger of not completing Year 11 and helping 
them to get their work done. I encourage all 
students to take advantage of the help that 
Mrs Middleton is offering at this crucial time 
of the year. 

 

Best wishes for the weeks ahead to all stu-
dents and their families. 

 

M.Struyve 

Principal 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Our school values of Safety, Tolerance, Achievement and Respect are the core principles which should guide 

both students and staff at The Hills Sports High School. 

Tolerance is the recognition that everyone is different and that we are conscious that all differences are     

valued. 



 





PARENT/CARER IDENTIFICATION: 

All parents/carers who are wanting to make contact in person with 

student or picking up student early from school for any reason early 

leave, sick bay, etc. will be kindly asked to produce photo identifica-

tion. (Driver’s Licence or Photo Identification card) 

SMS ATTENDANCE NOTIFICATION: 

After attendance information has been entered, the information 

is ‘polled’ by an external SMS system that sends SMS messages 

to parents of absent students, informing them that their child 

has not yet attended school today, or is late. Parent/Caregivers 

are able to contact the school indicating whether they are aware 

of their child’s absence and if it is legitimate. PLEASE NOTE the 

SMS system does not support SMS replies. Parents/Caregivers 

are required to contact the school, by email to hillssport-

h.school@det.nsw.edu.au, or by letter which is to be given to 

your child’s Roll Call Teacher upon students return to school. 

SCHOOL CARPARK: 

Parents/Carers are reminded the School Carpark is not available for Parent/Carer parking, or for drop off or 

pickup of Students. There is no pedestrian access through the carpark and into the school for safety precau-

tions.  Parents/Carers who require an exemption, please contact David Calleja, Deputy Principal for infor-

mation on application requirements 



STUDENT LEAVE: 

Absence 

If a student is absent from school, the parent/caregiver should provide an appropriate expla-

nation within 7 days of the absence. This can be in the form of a letter, email or phone call 

to the school. In each case the information provided should include the date, student’s 

name, Roll Call class, the days and dates the student was absent, the reasons for the ab-

sence and, for letters, a parent signature. If the student is going to be absent from school for 

more than three days, parents need to notify the school. 

Early Leave 

A letter from parents is required and should show the date it is written, student’s name, Roll 
Call class, the time and date when the student wishes to leave, the reason for the request 
and a signature of a parent or guardian. This letter needs be handed to the Roll Call teacher. 
Students are then issued with an early leaver pass. Students must report to the student 
office with the pass at the required time before leaving the school grounds to sign out offi-
cially.  

Emergency Early Leave 

Parents/Carers who are unable to come to the school to collect their child from the school 
for an emergency early leave would need to email the school (hillssport-
h.school@det.nw.edu.au) indicating the reason for leave and the time needed to leave. The 
child would be sent from class to come to student office to collect the emailed note to have 
it signed by a Deputy Principal before being signed out of school at the time required. 

Participation in Sporting Events (outside of school)  

An Exemption from Attendance form needs to be obtained from the Student Office or 
downloaded for the DET website. Sufficient notice is required along with documents to sup-
port the request.  

Holiday Leave  

An Application for Extended Leave (Travel) form for absences of 5 days or more can be col-
lected from the Student Office or downloaded from the DET website. Sufficient notice is re-
quired along with documents to support the request.  



Bus service adjustments in  

Sydney’s North West 

Extra services have been added to key bus routes in Sydney’s North West. 

The changes build on the opening of the Metro North West Line and provide more frequent services in the 
local area to cover the new stations, shopping and medical precincts. 

New and enhanced bus services will provide connections to Sydney Metro services in Rouse Hill, Kellyville, 
Bella Vista and Castle Hill throughout the day as well some growing residential precincts, including Arnold 
Avenue and Foxall Road. 

Since Sydney Metro opened there has been reduced demand on buses travelling to destinations like Mac-
quarie Park, Chatswood, North Sydney and the Sydney CBD via the M2. Some M2 bus services will be adjust-
ed to reflect the reduced demand. 

Regular M2 buses will continue to run between the North West, Macquarie Park, North Sydney and Sydney 
CBD, but if you are travelling to areas like Chatswood you will be able to access turn-up-and-go Sydney Met-
ro services with extra local services to connect to your nearest station. 

You may need to travel by local bus to a metro station to complete your journey. 

Further improvements to the local bus network will ensure that services are available when and where they 
are needed. 

View the new bus network map (pdf 2.3MB) effective 28 July 2019. Trip planner will be available from Satur-
day 13 July 2019. 

Find out more about the service adjustments. 

 

https://transportnsw.info/document/4237/hillsbus_network_map_20190728.pdf
https://transportnsw.info/service-adjustments-2019


UNIFORM  

DONATIONS 
We are accepting donations of school uniforms for the second hand uniform 

shop. 

We kindly ask that the pre-loved uniforms are clean and in good condition. 

 

Donations can be dropped off to the front office, Monday—

Friday between school hours. 

 

Your help is greatly appreciated. 

Many thanks 

Our second hand uniform shop is 

open on the first Monday of 

each month.  

8.00am—9.00am 





2019 Term Calendar Dates 

Term 1 – Tuesday, 29 January to Friday, 12 April 2019 (11 weeks) 

 Term 2 – Tuesday, 30 April to Friday, 5 July 2019 (10 weeks) 

 Term 3 – Tuesday 23 July to Friday, 27 September 2019 (10 weeks) 

Term 4 – Monday, 14 October to Wednesday, 18 December 2019 (10 weeks) 










